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Chairman’s Welcome

Dear guests,

I cannot take credit for this wonderful celebration tonight.  
That has to go to Adrian Cohen, Nigel Rothband and their TIYL committee. 

From the germ of an idea that they presented to Rabbi Salasnik and the Board 
of Management in May last year, to what you are about to witness this evening, 
everything has been put together by this small, dedicated group of members 
- hopefully without Rabbi Salasnik being too aware of what they have been 

planning and to whom they have been speaking.

I know that a constant refrain, during script meetings, would often be: 
“But what if the date is wrong and Rabbi Salasnik corrects us?”

Tonight everyone is here because they want to show 
their appreciation of an extraordinary couple.

You only have to read through the pages of this publication to realise, from the 
very personal messages within, how Rabbi Salasnik and Judy have touched 
so many people. Be they Jew or Gentile, everyone and anyone with whom 
they have celebrated, whom they have helped, advised, mentored, inspired, 

comforted or counselled, felt that they were the only people in their lives.

Some contributors have opened their hearts and related events about which 
only their family and Rabbi Salasnik were aware.

To the community around him, Rabbi Salasnik is completely religion, culture and 
colour blind. In his book, the only thing that makes you different from him, is who 

your third cousin happens to be.

As you turn these pages, it becomes clear that so many people, from both 
inside and outside of our community, hold Rabbi Salasnik and Rebbetzin Judy 

in the highest esteem.

Rabbi Salasnik and Judy, I feel humbled that I have the honour of thanking 
you both for everything you have given to so many generations in our shul 
and, along with everyone here tonight, wish you and your family a healthy and 

happy retirement in Eretz Yisrael.

Sas Ezekiel

Programme

Mincha 
6.30 pm 

(on 1st floor Balcony)

Rabbi Meir Salasnik ‘This Is Your Life®’ 
Part 1

(Theatre)

Interval

Rabbi Meir Salasnik ‘This Is Your Life®’ 
Part 2 

(Theatre)

Buffet Reception 
(Grand Lobby)

Maariv 
(on 1st floor Balcony)

This Is Your Life® is a registered trademark of TIYL, 2010, LLC, successor to TIYL Productions 
and is used herein under license therefrom
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Hashem’s bracha for you, for all you have done for the 
Bushey community and klal Yisrael, will emanate from Zion

There you will be showered with the goodness of 
Yerushalayim throughout your retirement,

Nachas and joy from your children and grandchildren 
will surround you always.

We wish you and your Rebbetzin every happiness in your future life 
together in Eretz Yisrael, and may Hashem bless you both 

with bracha and shalom in your future endeavours.

Knowing that you chose Yerushalayim 
to be the place to spend your retirement, 

my heart led me to these words and melody. 
They come from Psalm 128: 

Ready to welcome you to Eretz Yisrael

iuhmn ‘ lfrch

/lhhj hnh kf okaurh cuyc tru

lhbck ohbc-tru

/ktrah-kg ouka

Musical Tribute
 by Bension Morris

Nigel has over thirty years of experience compering awards ceremonies, 
corporate events and business conferences. He has built a reputation as an 
engaging and humorous after dinner speaker, podcast host and broadcaster. 
He regularly acts as master of ceremonies at weddings and bar and bat mitzvahs. 

See more about Nigel at nigelspeaks.co.uk

Nicole and Nigel have been members of Bushey Synagogue for 27 years 
and live in Stanmore with their two sons, Jack and Harry.

Together with Adrian Cohen, Nigel has chaired the committee 
that has organised tonight’s event.

Tonight’s Host
Nigel Rothband
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Welcome to Rabbi Salasnik 
This Is Your Life®

We were privileged to be asked to find a way of honouring our 
Rabbi’s outstanding contribution to the Bushey community.

The process started soon after Rabbi Salasnik announced his retirement and we 
thought a ‘This Is Your Life®’ evening would be a fitting tribute to highlight and 

celebrate all that he and Judy have achieved.

Our heartfelt thanks go to our outstanding committee who have worked 
tirelessly to make this evening possible.

Frances Kahan
Tracy Karet

Ashley Leboff
Stuart Lesser
Louise Marks
Wendy Pater

Wendy Reisman
Alan Saffer 

Ben Dov Salasnik
Neil Samuels

Richard Zackheim

Nigel Rothband & Adrian Cohen, 
Joint Chairmen Rabbi Salasnik’s Retirement Committee

A Prayer to Rabbi and Rebbetzin SAlasnik by Rabbi Edwards

' should give you the strength and the health to continue to be
ohna oa an in the way you have been for the last 37 years in Bushey.  In 
the merit of your endless and devoted au ucg and tireless and unending 
work on behalf of the kh, the Almighty should only bless you and your 
family with only continued frc jna and jkm and immense jb from all 
the family and from everything you do in the future.  May you have a cuy 
cuah and may Eretz Yisroel bring you only true satisfaction, joy and goodness.

This evening’s production would not have been possible 
without the additional support of the following 

companies and people: 

Our sponsors

Our greetings contributors

Our advertisers 

Our volunteers tonight

Bushey United Synagogue Security Team

CST

Flax’s

Geoff Munitz

Rabbi Adam Edwards

Ellis Goldberg z”l

Hertfordshire Police

Lionel Finklestein

Barbara Kaye 

Bension Morris

Gary Perlmutter

Sharon Peters 

Jack Rothband

Menachem Salasnik

Louis Sharron

Matthew Silver

Woodford Synagogue 

Larry E. Verbit
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 ב״ה 

	
  
	
  
	
  
Dear	
  Meir,	
  
	
  	
  
How	
  extraordinary	
  it	
  is	
  to	
  look	
  back	
  more	
  than	
  forty	
  years	
  to	
  the	
  time	
  when	
  I	
  first	
  
came	
  to	
  know	
  you	
  –	
  when	
  we	
  were	
  students	
  together	
  at	
  Jews’	
  College,	
  not	
  knowing	
  
what	
  Hashem	
  had	
  in	
  store	
  for	
  us	
  and	
  what	
  the	
  future	
  would	
  bring.	
  
	
  	
  
You	
  were	
  such	
  a	
  good	
  friend	
  then,	
  and	
  you	
  have	
  been	
  so	
  ever	
  since.	
  
	
  	
  
I	
  don’t	
  think	
  we	
  will	
  ever	
  forget	
  the	
  one	
  time	
  when	
  we	
  were	
  actually	
  in	
  competition	
  
with	
  one	
  another,	
  when	
  we	
  both	
  applied	
  for	
  the	
  job	
  as	
  rabbi	
  of	
  the	
  Bushey	
  
Synagogue.	
  It	
  was	
  the	
  first	
  rabbinical	
  job	
  for	
  which	
  I	
  applied.	
  But	
  the	
  better	
  man	
  –	
  
you	
  –	
  won,	
  and	
  deservedly	
  so,	
  because	
  you	
  have	
  in	
  double	
  measure	
  that	
  quality	
  that	
  
is	
  the	
  most	
  important	
  in	
  a	
  spiritual	
  leader.	
  You	
  love	
  people.	
  You	
  care	
  about	
  them.	
  You	
  
know	
  their	
  family	
  trees	
  (and	
  mine)	
  better	
  than	
  they	
  know	
  themselves.	
  You	
  have	
  all	
  
the	
  great	
  gifts	
  needed	
  from	
  a	
  spiritual	
  leader:	
  kindness,	
  compassion,	
  sensitivity,	
  
patience	
  and	
  love.	
  Because	
  you	
  loved	
  people,	
  they	
  loved	
  and	
  love	
  you.	
  
	
  	
  
You	
  and	
  Judy	
  have	
  been	
  such	
  a	
  great	
  blessing,	
  not	
  only	
  to	
  the	
  Bushey	
  community,	
  but	
  
to	
  the	
  rabbinate	
  as	
  a	
  whole.	
  Whenever	
  I	
  was	
  feeling	
  low,	
  you	
  had	
  the	
  kind	
  word	
  to	
  lift	
  
my	
  spirits.	
  You	
  have	
  that	
  most	
  precious	
  quality,	
  chen,	
  graciousness,	
  the	
  blessing	
  that	
  
helps	
  others	
  to	
  grow.	
  
	
  	
  
And	
  now	
  you	
  and	
  Judy	
  will	
  have	
  the	
  time	
  to	
  do	
  yet	
  more,	
  in	
  new	
  ways,	
  but	
  always	
  
with	
  the	
  same	
  gifts	
  and	
  sensibilities	
  that	
  will	
  continue	
  to	
  make	
  you	
  a	
  source	
  of	
  
blessing	
  to	
  all	
  who	
  know	
  you.	
  
	
  	
  
May	
  you	
  do	
  so	
  in	
  good	
  health	
  for	
  many,	
  many	
  years	
  to	
  come,	
  
	
  	
  
With	
  great	
  affection	
  and	
  admiration,	
  
	
  	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

Rabbi	
  Lord	
  Jonathan	
  Sacks	
  
July	
  2016	
  /	
  Tammuz	
  5776 
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 Message from the Chief Rabbi  
 
 

Dear Rabbi Salasnik, 
 
Valerie and I extend our warmest best wishes to you and Judy on your retirement from 
your post of Senior Rabbi and Rebbetzen of Bushey United Synagogue.  
 
No words can adequately encapsulate the positive impact you have made on numerous 
individuals and families during your spiritual leadership of the Notting Hill Synagogue, 
Leytonstone & Wanstead Synagogue and Bushey United Synagogue and through 
countless other communal and charitable endeavours. 
 
You have been a teacher, orator, pastoral guide,  counsellor, mediator, mentor and 
friend to many, and you have done all this with unwavering Yirat Shamayim, absolute 
devotion and selfless commitment.  
 
Your impact has impressively spread well beyond the confines of your kehilla, and, for 
Valerie and me, it is a privilege for us to continuously witness the example you and Judy 
set amongst your colleagues in the Rabbinate.  
 
I have no doubt that in your "retirement" you will continue to be mekadesh Shem 
Shamayim, using your unique talents to bring Godliness into the world, both here in the 
UK and in Eretz Yisrael.      
  
With all good wishes for continuous beracha vehatzlacha, 
 
 
  

 
 
Chief Rabbi Ephraim Mirvis 
June 2016 • Sivan 5776 
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James Clappison

James Clappison was the 
constituency 

MP for Hertsmere 
April 1992 - March 2015
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Personal Reflections

Malki Leiwy

Our beloved Rebbetzin Judy.  

Eishet Chayil Mi Yimtsa?  Where do you start and where do you stop in describing her contribution to 
our community?  Over the many years that she has been the Rebbetzin of Bushey community, she 

has contributed in so many ways. 

Judy has taught many adult men to read Hebrew who, as a result of her input, are now able to daven 
and read. She has prepared many special needs boys for their Bar Mitzvah.  Her dedication has no 
limits, seen for example when she followed one of those Bar Mitzvah boys to Israel to support him in 

reading his portion at the Kotel on his special day. 

Even when Rabbi Salasnik was very ill, Judy still found the time to smile and help other people with 
their problems, managing to put aside her personal worries and truly focus on the other person. 

Anyone who visits the Salasnik home is greeted with a huge smile and a good word from Judy.  Despite 
the fact that the telephone is forever ringing and people are marching in and out of the house for 
various shiurim or for personal advice at all hours of the day, she always makes every person feel that 
she has all the time in the world for them.  And when one leaves 8 Richfield Road, Judy always sees 
you not just to the door but escorts you to your car and waves goodbye, regardless of the weather 

conditions! 

Sitting next to Judy in shul is not a relaxing experience.  The minute a lady walks in, Judy jumps up from 
her seat to greet them, handing them a siddur, and at that minute she often ends up listening to the 
lady’s problems, even though I am sure at that point in time she would rather be concentrating on 
the prayers!  But that’s Judy – always selflessly putting others before herself.  She is approachable and 

non-judgmental and, therefore, everyone naturally gravitates towards her.

The highlight of the year for the ladies in Bushey Shul is the ‘tikkun’ that Judy organises every year for 
Shavuot.  This event is always extremely popular.  The attendance speaks for itself, with women barely 
fitting into the room.  Everyone feels uplifted and inspired as they leave this amazing annual event.

I have only heard one complaint about Judy (and the Rabbi) in all years I have known her.  When 
our first grandson was born, I went to the local deli with my sister-in-law who wanted to buy a Mazal 
Tov card.  There were no cards for a baby boy.  “Yes,” said the assistant, “our local Rabbi has had a 

grandson, and not only that, but their ****** mechutanim are also locals!”

Judy is fun and spontaneous.  She is a wonderful wife, mother, friend, mother-in-law and grandmother.  
And of course a wonderful macheteiniste!  She will be sorely missed and I am sure I am speaking on 
behalf of everyone in wishing both her and the Rabbi much hatzlacha with their move and retirement 

in Israel. 

Judy and Meir Salasnik are undoubtedly one of the most remarkable rabbinical 
couples in the community. Together they have formed and grown the Bushey 
community to its present status, and have done that with love and care and 

consideration for all its members.

How do you describe a phenomenon like Meir Salasnik? As you meet him he 
will immediately know the utmost details of your family tree, including cousins 
of whose existence you were totally ignorant! He knows all the members of 
his large community and he knows them well. He has been a rock of comfort, 

and a source of joy and reassurance for generations of his Kehilla.

Judy is an integral part of the team. All great rabbis are such because of their 
wives, and as Meir will be the first to admit he could never have achieved 

what he has achieved without her. Gracious, warm, 
friendly and hospitable, she is an example and a benchmark of 

what a Rebbetzin should be.

Celia z”l and I regarded them as dear friends and confidants. When I was 
President of the United Synagogue I found it very useful to be able to chat 
to Meir and Judy, and get an unexpected perspective based on his and her 

enormous knowledge of Judaism and Jews. 

And in another field altogether, W Bro Salasnik blazed a trail for a number 
of ministers to become active in Freemasonry. The fact that this gave him 
hundreds of thousands of brothers must have undoubtedly appealed to his 

genealogical interests!

I look forward to spending much time with them in retirement in Israel.

Personal Reflections

Elkan D Levy
President, United Synagogue 1996-1999
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In Parshas Behaaloscha we learn about the mitzvah of lighting the Menorah. Rashi tells us 
that the obligation of the Kohen was to hold his fire to the candelabra’s wick, “until they 
caught and burned brightly on their own.” The Kohen may not remove the flame from the 
wick prematurely. He must make certain that the flame of the wick will not sputter out when 

he removes his flame from the wick.

Our Rabbis tell us this rule applies not only to lighting, but is an important life lesson.  When 
we enjoy the privilege of raising and educating our children and students, so that the 
‘wick’ catches fire and rises on its own, we are striving to ignite a burning desire in them for 
knowledge, skills and ideals. By stepping back, and fanning the flames gently and carefully, 
we fuel success and accomplishment. The fire burns bright, in its own right, but the fire-starter 

is cast into shadow.  

Rabbi and Rebbetzin are the steadfast light in our community.  They shine with goodness and 
radiate kindness.  A lifetime of communal service, of personal compassion and exceptional 
altruism, has warmed the hearts of us all.  The Rabbi has had the wonderful quality of allowing 
the community to lead themselves in certain situations, whenever it was halachally possible to 
do so. Each member was encouraged to kindle their own sparks.  And sometimes they flew. 

My wife and I felt blessed to have worked with the Salasniks. They were mentors, friends and 
guiding lights to us.  We are so grateful to them for everything they did for us and for their 
generosity of spirit in never saying no to anything my wife and I asked to do on behalf of the 
community.  Occasionally the Rabbi would advise me against doing something but allow me 
to make the decision.  And I listened because his advice came with insight and care.  And, of 

course, because he was always right!

There are many, many personal examples of his care.  Once, on a journey up to Manchester, 
I received a phone call from the Rabbi telling me that he heard there was traffic and warned 
me to take an alternative route. Such thoughtfulness is exceptional. Even though he was so 
busy, he kept us on his radar.  He made us feel like extended family. And extended family kept 

popping up all over the place! 

Rabbi and Rebbetzin loved, cared and guided everyone, no matter how challenging the 
task. It was a true honour working and learning from the Rabbi and Rebbetzin and we want to 
thank them for giving us inspiration to try and emulate their ideals. We hope that their future 

burns ever brightly and can’t wait to welcome them into the light of Eretz Israel. 

Wishing them and all their family Bracha and Hatzlacha for the future.

Personal Reflections

Rabbi Yoseph Richards
Associate Rabbi Bushey Synagogue 2011 - 2015

Becoming a rabbi can be shocking. 

One day you are a carefree student immersed in your books, the next you are plunged into the 
leadership of a community, teaching congregants and guiding them through lifecycle events. No 
amount of yeshiva study and training in practical rabbinics can prepare a young man for the full 
weight of that responsibility. So, when I stepped off the plane to take the reins of Radlett community, 

I was terrified. 

Rabbi Salasnik knew my family from his days as a teacher at Hampstead cheder and a lecturer at 
Study Groups. He heard that I was flying back to Britain and, within an hour of touch down, he called 
to welcome me. His reassuring tone, his kind words and his sage advice were an enormous comfort. It 

was a gesture that I will never forget and it set the tone for years of generous support.

Rabbi Salasnik is a fount of knowledge about the Anglo Jewish community. He drew on his vast 
experience to offer me wise advice about relations with the community and the potential pitfalls to 
avoid. That invaluable advice has been my constant guide and I have shared it with many new rabbis.

Rabbi Salasnik's support continued throughout my Radlett years and beyond. Whenever I have had 
a problem, Rabbi Salasnik has been at my side. He does not just distribute advice; he backs it up with 
action. When I needed a senior rabbi to oversee my first weddings, Rabbi Salasnik trekked to remote 
wedding halls to guide my first faltering efforts. His gentle advice enabled me to polish my practice. 

When I had to perform my first funeral, he was there to walk me through the process. 

This extraordinary generosity and loving kindness is the natural corollary of deep faith and the wonderful 
home that he and Rebbetzin Judy have built together. Their deep faith, warmth and commitment 
have enveloped the Bushey Jewish Community making it one of the loveliest communities in Britain. 
The warmth of the Salasniks senior are also the hallmarks of their family. As waves of Salasnik children 
have studied in Israel and participated in our Tribe United Synagogue programmes, I have become a 

great admirer of the classic Salasnik passion for Torah, the Jewish people and the State of Israel.

The Talmud (Derech Eretz Zuta 8) relates how Rabbi Akiva once made a mistake while conducting 
a funeral. The scholars scolded him for his lack of knowledge which resulted in disrespect to the 
deceased. As a result, Rabbi Akiva committed himself not only to study books, but also to learn from 
the practice of the sages. This principle is enshrined elsewhere in the Talmud where we learn that 

apprenticeship with a scholar is worth more than the study of sacred texts (Berachot 7b). 

Rabbi Salasnik provided me with that apprenticeship. 
He did so with characteristic grace, generosity, warmth and friendship, for which I am forever grateful.

I wish Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik every success as they move to the next stage of life. 
And I look forward to seeing them and all their family in Jerusalem.

Personal Reflections

Rabbi Gideon D. Sylvester
United Synagogue Israel Rabbi
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Bushey Interfaith Forum 
Chairman: Barry Shooter 

barryshoot@aol.com 
 
 
The past and present members of Bushey Interfaith 
Forum would like to thank you, Rabbi Meir Salasnik for 
your wholehearted and enthusiastic support of the 
Forum and your work in Bushey, Hertsmere and the 
wider community in furthering interfaith relations. 
 
We wish you a very well deserved, long, healthy and 
happy retirement with your family in Israel. 
 
With our warmest regards,  
 
Christine and Alan Hudson - Church of St. Peter, 
Bushey Heath. 
 
Mary and Joe Carreras with Alain Elias - Sacred Heart 
of Jesus and St.John the Evangelist Catholic Church. 
 
Margaret and Roy Hotchkiss - Bushey Parish Churches.  
 
Makbul Rahim, Suhail Valji - Huijat Mosque, Stanmore. 
 
Richard Leslie - Hertsmere Forum of Faiths. 
 
Hilary and Laurence Brass with Lesley and Barry 
Shooter – Bushey Synagogue. 
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It gives me great pleasure to send this greeting to Rabbi and Rebbetzin 
Salasnik on behalf of the Board of Deputies on this celebration of their 

37 years of leadership at Bushey. 

Coming as I do, from neighbouring Borehamwood & Elstree, and having 
spent a considerable time on local communal matters, Rabbi Salasnik has 
been my friend and mentor for many years.  He is generous with his time, 
his commitment is never-ending and he is a source of wise advice.  His 
friendship has been a source of great support to me personally including, 

on occasion, in some difficult communal issues.  

Above all, Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik have given clear, wise and kindly 
leadership to Bushey and all the local communities and they richly deserve 
their wide popularity.  Rabbi Salasnik's knowledge of the British rabbinate is 
unrivalled and it seems that there is nothing he does not know about Jewish 
genealogy.  After more than 37 years, they deserve some time to devote to 

themselves and their family.

They will be deeply missed and warmly remembered, but they have left 
behind the inestimable gift of strengthening Jewish life in Bushey and 
beyond.  I wish them a happy and fulfilling retirement, in the knowledge 
that it will not entirely be saying goodbye, as they will nurture the multitude 
of friendships they have made in their long and successful rabbinical career.

 

Jonathan Arkush
President

The
Salasniks’ Scrapbook
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March 1975: Miss J Weller and Mr Z M Salasnik announce their engagement

December 1979: Induction of Rev. Meir Salasnik

1976: Menachem Salasnik is born

1979: Bracha Salasnik is born

1985: Avrohom Dovid Salasnik is born

1988: Ben Dov Salasnik is born

Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®

June 1979: Rev Salasnik is 
appointed as the new minister 

of Bushey Synagogue

April 1986: Rev Salasnik becomes a Rabbi

December 1979: 
Invitation to the consecration 
of the Synagogue in the 
original Police Station Lane 
and the induction of the then 
Rev. Meir Salasnik
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Jan 1995: 

Joint Car Raffle between Bushey Synagogue and St. Peter’s 

Church, Bushey Heath. Organised by Adrian Cohen, 

Ashley Leboff, Rabbi Salasnik, Fr. (then Rev.) Robbie Low, 

Chris Donague (M.D. Bushey Heath Motors) and the late 

Ken Brooks of St. Peter’s Church.

The funds raised paid for the refurbishment of the St. 

Peter’s Church Parish hall, where there remains a plaque 

dedicated to the volunteers from both the Synagogue and 

the Church, who helped sell tickets. In the Synagogue, the 

money went to installing new security camera equipment.

Nov 1990: 

Rabbi Salasnik, Lionel Finkelstein 
and Laurie Schenk at 

Warren Schenk’s Barmitzvah

March 1982:

Rabbi and Judy Salasnik at Simon Herman’s Barmitzvah in 
the original Shul premises in Police Station Lane.

Summer 2015: The Salasnik family, 
as we fondly remember them

Top row (l-r) Nechami, Avrohom Dovid, Ben 
Dov, Menachem, Kate 

Middle row (l-r) Judy, Rabbi, June Salasnik 
(Rabbi's mother), Rabbi Eli Salasnik z”l (Rabbi's 
late father), Rafi (Rabbi's brother) 

Bottom row (l-r) Shai Shai, Binyomin Chaim, 
Dudy, Ephraim

Summer 2015: The Salasnik men

l-r: Avrohom Dovid, Ben Dov, Binyomin Chaim, 

Hudy, Shai Shai,Ephraim, Rabbi Eli Salasnik z”l, Rabbi 

Meir Salasnik, Rafi Salasnik, Menachem Salasnik

June 2016: The Salasniks

Circa 1967:

A young 

Meir Salasnik 

at Study 

Group camp. 

Can you find 

him?



Nefesh B'Nefesh would like to wish

Rabbi & Rebbetzin Salasnik
Mazal Tov on your upcoming Aliyah

It has been a privilege helping you plan your Aliyah.
Wishing you all the very best in Israel. 

May the rest of your community follow you to Israel!

W O R K I N G  I N  PA R T N E R S H I P  TO  B U I L D  A  S T R O N G E R  I S R A E L  T H R O U G H  A L I YA H

ושבו בנים לגבולם

www.nbn.org.il

In cooperation with:

Past members of Bushey Shul,
who have made Aliyah, 

welcome Judy and Rabbi Meir Salasnik 
to Eretz Yisrael

Johnny Back, Tova and Joshua Bamberg & family, Katherine (Kati) & Jonathan 
Beller & family, Marcel Beller, Nicole (née Beller) & Ron Shama & family, 

Chaviva and Toby (Tuvia) Gordon-Bennett & family, Zoe and Azriel Bermant 
& family, Abigail (née Blank) and Binyamin Greenberg & family, Miki and 

Jeremy Blank & family, Sarah and Sam Blank & family, Sue and Steve Bolsom, 
Frances and Harvey Burton & family, Liora and Joshua Churney & family, Jenny 

and Ronald Cole & family, Sara and Elliot (Mendel) Davis & family, Abigail 
and Gidi Domnitz & family, Debbie and Howard Fabian & family, Abby and 
Joseph Finkelstein & family, Dalia and Daniel Finkelstein & family, Deborah 

(née Finkelstein) and Lance Richard & family, Deborah and Adam Finkelstein & 
family, Duggi (Deganit) and Howard Glick & family, Atira Goldberg, Naomi 

(Norma) and Shmuel (Steven) Jacobs & family, Ariella (née Kalms) and Jeremie 
Dreyfuss & family, Daniel Kibel, Anick and Brett Leboff, Julie and Grant Leboff 

& family, Penny and Ashley Leboff, Devorah and Jeremy Lyons & family, 
Hendy and Gideon Lyons & family, Marilyn and Nicky Lyons, Danielle (née 
Marx) and Yehuda Marx-Halevy and family, Natalie Marx, Adina and Rafi 

Mendelsohn & family, Danielle and Daniel Mendelsohn, Jonah Moore, Ros and 
Mike Moss & family, Emily and Richard Pater & family, Laura (née Pater) and 
Matthew Fisher & family, Tasha (née Gershinson) and Jeremy Elliston & family, 
Mimi (née Peters) and Jonny Caller, Frances and Michael Plaskow, Temima and 
Rabbi Richards & family, Kate and Menachem Salasnik & family, Nechami and 
Avrohom Dovid Salasnik, Jamie Salter and Cindy Nathanson & family, Julia and 
Matthew Salter & family, Aliza and Oliver Sanders & family, Galya and Robert 

Sanders, Sam Sank, Martine and Howard Schaverien and family, Sarah and 
Gerald Seymour & family, Alyson and Louis Sharron & family, Susan Shipman 
Zuckerbrod, Simone (née Shtrikberger) and Guy Machlof & family, Jackie and 

David Shulman & family
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Lizzy & Ian Wilson

together with

Deborah & Jonny
Rachel & Daniel
Jessica & Ricky
Adam & Leora

and grandchildren
Emily, Olivia, Dylan, Abe & Jodie

wish to express their gratitude to  

Rabbi Meir Salasnik and Judy 

for all the years of warmth, 
friendship and guidance.

We wish you health 
and happiness in your new home

Dear Rabbi and Judy

How can we possibly pay homage to you both 
in a mere paragraph?

Throughout our lives you have both been there to help us 
along our journey. Every step of the way through the good 
times and the sad times you have both contributed to our 
spiritual growth and understanding of Jewish life. We shall 

miss you both but in the same breath we are so happy that 
you can now relax and enjoy precious times with your family 

in Israel "c

So with a happy heart we bid you a utrk and know that 
there shall always be a connection that shall not 

disappear with your absence.

With gratitude, respect and affection... 
Take care and enjoy your new beginnings.

With much love and Blessings,

Geoff, Gila, Natasha, Jordan,
Zac, Olivia & Seth



Michael Gould, 
Senior Partner of  
Highwood Wealth  
Management,  
wishes  

Rabbi and Rebbetzen Salasnik  
a long and happy retirement

Highwood
Victoria House
45-47 Vicarage Road   
Watford  WD18 0DE
t: 01923 479 850   
e: michaelg@highwood.co.uk
www.highwood.co.uk

Authorised and Regulated by  
the Financial Conduct Authority.  
Registration Number 135717 

Guardians of Your Wealth

Highwood Ad Sept 2016.indd   1 25/02/2016   09:27
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Councillor Paul Morris OBE 
& Linda Morris 

congratulate 

Rabbi Meir Salasnik 

on 37 years of loyal service



Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®

Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®30 31

Friendship 
 

“Piglet sidled up to Pooh from behind. 

“Pooh!” he whispered.

“Yes, Piglet?”

“Nothing,” said Piglet, taking Pooh’s paw. 

“I just wanted to be sure of you.” 

A.A. Milne, The House at Pooh Corner

Thank you for always being there

Penny and Ashley Leboff 
& family

Rabbi Salasnik & Rebbetzin Judy

We are delighted to be sharing this
special evening with you & your family.

You will be missed by all those who have been
touched by your wisdom, loving deeds

& many kindnesses.

Our entire family wish you both
a well-earned retirement,

filled with good health and happiness.

With fondest wishes,

Miriam & Herman Martyn MBE

together with

Barbara Cass &
Lee, Jeremy, Joshua and Samantha Cass
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Maureen and Jack Feldman 
together with 

their family

most sincerely thank 

Rabbi Meir and Judy 

for their friendship and support over the years. 

Our very best wishes go to them to enjoy 
good health and much happiness 

in their new home in Israel, 
with their children and grandchildren, 

for many years to come.
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Neil Samuels
Contemporary Kosher Catering

EXCITING NEW
PACKAGES FOR

2016/17
TOGETHER WITH OUR

VENUE PARTNERS

THE MILLENNIUM MAYFAIR HOTEL
THE CHELSEA HARBOUR HOTEL
THE LANSDOWNE CLUB MAYFAIR

THE COPTHORNE TARA HOTEL
TEWIN BURY FARM 

SENATE HOUSE WC1
ROYAL COLLEGE OF SURGEONS
HILTON HOTELS LONDON-WIDE

HOLIDAY INN ELSTREE/CAMDEN LOCK
VILLAGE URBAN RESORT ELSTREE
THE LOUISE BLOUIN FOUNDATION

THE OVAL SPACE
UNITED SYNAGOGUE
BANQUETING SUITES
AND MANY OTHERS

EXPERIENCE MAKES THE 
DIFFERENCE

See our website for details
www.yourcelebration.co.uk
neil@youcelebration.co.uk 

020 8386 7696

@neil_samuels

With thanks to Rabbi and 
Judy for everything 

they have done for us

With our very best wishes
 Samuels and Saltman 

families
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Joel & Son Fabrics 
Specialists in Haute Couture Fabrics 

73-87 CHURCH STREET, LONDON NW8 8EU 
 

 

Thanking Rabbi Salasnik for 
the wonderful work that he has 

done in the community over 
his long and illustrious career! 

 

Wishing you long and happy 
retirement (PG until 120) 

 
 

Tel: 020 7724 6895 
www.joelandsonfabrics.com 

 

Office 3, Second Floor North, Jubilee House, Merrion 
Avenue, Stanmore, Middx. HA7 4RY

Universal Company 
Incorporations Ltd

• Full package of 
incorporation services 

• No hidden fees 

• Europe, USA, Middle East 
and Asia 

Tel: 0208 421 7470

Accountancy 
in Europe.com Ltd

• Company and personal 
accounts 

• Personal tax returns 

• Payroll and bookkeeping

Tel: 0208 421 7474

Heather Landau, Russell Lebe and their families 
and staff at Universal Company Incorporations and 
Accountancy in Europe wish Rabbi and Rebbetzin 

Salasnik a long and happy retirement.

P. S. Have you thought about 
setting up a company to operate remotely for 

Bushey Jewish genealogy?
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Please contact Tony Franks for any further information

E: tony@spema.co.uk • M: 07703 193 868 • 260 Abbeydale Road, Wembley, Middlesex HA0 1TW

www.spema.co.uk

and exhibition material. Our digital and litho presses produce consistently high quality print. Whilst 

produce the widest range of printed product available today. 

Quality print is delivered on time, every time.

Brochures

Packaging

Litho & Digital Printing & Finishing right through to Mailing & Distribution

Dear Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik

wishing you both a happy, healthy 
and peaceful retirement in Israel.  

We thank you for all that you have done 
for our family and the community 

over so many years.  

With fondest regards

Alex, Julian, Reece, Ashton 
and Trent Goldie
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Gary, Simone, Jordan  
and Lewis Silver wish  
Rabbi and Rebbetzin 
Salasnik a wonderful  
and much deserved 
retirement in Israel. 
Thank you for your  
dedicated service and love 
to the Bushey Community 
over the years. 

Lancaster Brown Surveys Ltd 
83 Stanmore Hill,  
Stanmore, Middlesex, HA7 3DZ   
t: 020 8385 7007    f: 020 8385 7272    
e: info@lancasterbrown.com

CHRIS, DEMITRI AND GLEN 

WISH RABBI AND MRS. SALASNIK EVERY HAPPINESS
IN YOUR RETIREMENT IN ISRAEL.

THEOCO GROUP OF COMPANIES

KNIGHTSBRIDGE HOUSE
KINGSBURY ROAD

LONDON. NW9 8XG

WWW.THEOCO.CO.UK
T:020 8205 5524
F:020 8205 1857
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All at Mendy’s wish 
Rabbi and Mrs Salasnik good health 

and happiness in their retirement.
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The Curtain Factory Outlet 

wishes 

Rabbi Salasnik 
and his family 

a happy and healthy retirement
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To Judy and Rabbi Salasnik 

“Thanks for the Memories” 

Wishing you good health 
and much happiness 

in your retirement

Judith & Charles Barnett

	

	

	

		

	

	

On behalf of the Morris & Phillips families 

and all of our staff 

 

Wishing Judy & Meir a long, happy and 
healthy retirement 

 

Thank you for your many years of dedicated 
service to our community 

 

	

	

	

Providing	bespoke	credit	management	solutions	
for	commerce	and	the	professions	
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Henry Charles and Citroen Wells wish this 
event every success 

 

Citroen Wells Devonshire House    1 Devonshire Street     London W1W 5DR 
T +44 (0) 20 7304 2000   F +44 (0) 20 7304 2020 E cw@citroenwells.co.uk   W www.citroenwells.co.uk 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Henry Charles and Citroen Wells wish this 
event every success 

 

Citroen Wells Devonshire House    1 Devonshire Street     London W1W 5DR 
T +44 (0) 20 7304 2000   F +44 (0) 20 7304 2020 E cw@citroenwells.co.uk   W www.citroenwells.co.uk 
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Flax’s Foods 
43 HIGH Road 

BUsHEY HEaTH Wd23 1EE 
TEl: 020 89504749 

E. MaIl: Flax.Foods@VIRGIN.NET


Thanking you Rabbi Salasnik  

for your support over the years 

It has been a pleasure to work  

with you and to know you 

Wishing you all the best  

on your retirement 

Lesley, Eyal & Mitchell at Flax’s !! 

Wishing

Rabbi Salasnik 

a well deserved retirement. 

Thank you for everything 
you have done for our family 

over the years

Robert Godfrey



What could City Printing do for you?
t   020 7281 5867

e    michael@cityprinting.co.uk

w   www.cityprintingltd.co.uk       @CityPrinting

a    City House, 171-173 Hornsey Road, 
London N7 6RA

Stationery:
Letterheads, Business Cards, 

Compliment Slips, Envelopes, Folders, 
Notepads, Invoice Pads, Wallets, 

Appointment Cards & Labels.

Marketing, Events & Fundraising:
Booklets - Saddle Stitched, Wirobound, 

Perfect Bound or Hardback, Flyers, 
Leaflets, Brochures, Magazines, 

Annual Reports, Mail Merge.

Exhibition:

Posters from A4 to A0, Flyers, Pull Up 

Banners, Foamboards, PVC Banners.

Personal:

Wedding & Bar/Batmitzvah Invites, 

Greetings Cards, Notelets, Calendars, 

Order of Services, Short Run T-Shirt 

Prints, Large Photographic Prints.

Sharon, Michael & the girls 
would like to profoundly thank Rabbi Salasnik 

for all his guidance, friendship and loyalty all these years.

Wishing you a happy and healthy retirement.

Dedicated to the Jewish Community 
Serving Businesses, Charities, Schools & Youth Groups
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Dear Rabbi and Judy

Thank you for being there for us 
and especially for the times when it really mattered.

Wishing you Bhatzlacha 
and many years of happy retirement.

David, Nicky, Liora and Asher
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Dear Rabbi, 

This is a wonderful opportunity for my brother, sister and I 
to again thank you for the physical & spiritual support you gave our 
Dad & family when he lived in Bushey, then in the Watford Hospice 

in autumn 2014. We were not even members of your Shul, you visited 
a few times, and then you also dropped everything (when you were 

very busy I’m sure) erev Succos to be with us and guide us 
when our Dad passed away. 

Rabbi, know you are a very special person, 
we will never forget your chesed. 

May Hashem bless you, your Rebbetzin and family, and we wish that 
you settle happily into the next phase of your lives. 

Harvey Sinclair, Gary Sinclair, and Karen Rosenthal

To Rabbi & Mrs Salasnik 

Thank you for the kindness and support 
shown to us both during 

our time as members of the Shul. 

Wishing you a happy and healthy retirement. 

Anne & Jeffrey Baker

We wish 

Rabbi and Judy Salasnik

 a happy and healthy retirement 
 and we thank them both for all they have done

 over the years for the Kalms family.
 

 Linda & Kelvin Kalms



 

                               
 

 

Best wishes to Rabbi and Mrs. Salasnik from the IT Support company for Bushey & District 
Synagogue; trc.NET has been providing consultancy services in Data Management for Fortune 
1000 companies since 1980. Now providing full internet services that includes hosted Exchange, 
Google email, PC forensics, web hos�ng services, web design, business development and strategic 
internet consul�ng. 

trc.NET
��� Fi�h �venue 

NEW YORK, NY 10016 

Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®

Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®54 55

With thanks for everything you have done for our 
family and for always going the extra mile.

With our very best wishes for 
a happy, healthy and contented retirement 

with your family in Israel.
 

Claudia, John, Ella
 and Hannah Rose

My husband and I have lived in Bushey for many years. 
Rabbi Salasnik has been a pillar of the Bushey community.  

He treats Jewish and non Jewish in exactly the same way. In particular, we recall 
one Armistice Day at the memorial in Bushey. Rabbi Salasnik conducted a reading 

in Hebrew and then in English.  It was very moving. After the ceremony, we talked to 
the Rabbi. I explained my late Father was a prisoner of the second world war interned 
by the Japanese. Rabbi Salasnik listened carefully to my story. He said there are bad 
people in this world but you must learn to forgive and carry on your life with happy 

memories, always be kind and be a good neighbour regardless of religion. He was so 
understanding, he did not rush us away.  He is a true gentleman.  

On another occasion, our dear friend, the late Lynne Hodgson (she was a councillor in 
Bushey for many years) had been diagnosed with cancer. The young Rabbi Spector 
lived two doors away from Lynne.  I had told Rabbi Spector about Lynne. A few days 

later Lynne received a phone call to say Rabbi Salasnki would like to visit. This was 
arranged. What kindness he showed, we will never forget. Rabbi Salasnik is such a good 

listener, showing kindness through and through. 

We would like to wish Rabbi Salasnik and his wife a happy retirement. 
He will be hard act to follow.

Mr M and Mrs A Ownsworth

Ariella, Sammy and Jacob Kalms, 
along with their parents 

Debra and Stephen, 

thank the Salasniks 
for their love and support whilst 

we were living in Bushey over 23 years. 

You helped us grow and nurture our Jewish identities, 
made us comfortable in our wonderful community 

and encouraged us to achieve our potential. 

We thank you and wish you a long and happy 
and much deserved retirement, 

with deepest admiration from us all



Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®

Rabbi Meir Salasnik
THIS IS YOUR LIFE®56 57

Wishing Rabbi Salasnik 

a long, healthy 
and happy retirement. 

Helen and Tony, 
Tracey, Maxwell 

and Channie Fine

17th Bushey Brownies 

past and present along 
with their Brown Owl 

and other leaders 
wish 

Rabbi Salasnik 

all the best for his retirement 
and want to thank him 

for all his support over the years.

Providing high-quality electrical 
services GDR Electrical is a friendly 

and professional firm.

We offer a complete range of 
electrical services to meet all your 

home and business needs.

Please call Guy on 07904 102 323 or 
email guy@gdrelectrical.com

We wish you much 
Mazel, Bracha and Hatzlachah 

in your retirement with 
Rebbetzin Judy. 

We thank you very sincerely for 
all your help and support over 

the years for our family. 

ohratu tn g

Marilyn & Nicky Lyons

With gratitude for 
35 years 

of friendship and respect, 

together with every good wish 
for the future. 

Judy and Barry Hyman, 
President of Radlett & 

Bushey Reform Synagogue

Rabbi Salasnik. 

You and Rebbetzin Judy, and your 
entire family will be missed when you 

retire and make Aliyah. 

You all have worked tirelessly as a 
team and shown compassion and 

kindness in a variety of ways.

 It is said that no-one is indispensable; 
however yours will be a hard act to 

follow. 

Thank you for everything. 

Rocki and the 
’Sephardi kid on the block’ 

Sas and family

In appreciation of the walking 
Jewish Debrett, 

who was always there with 
help and guidance, 

in both a professional and 
a personal capacity, 

from one who 'chronicled' his 
contribution both to the Bushey 

and the wider community from the 
very earliest days to the present. 

Jay Grenby, 

Herts correspondent, 
Jewish Chronicle

Thank you 
for everything you 
have done for us 
& the community. 

Best wishes for the future. 

Tanya, Adam, Ethan 
& Charlotte Fox
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Having known him for so many years 
there are many memories but mostly 
that he is a good, caring and reliable 

friend.  He has been a supportive  
Rabbi through bad times and good 
and he and his family will be missed 
by all the community.   Both he and 
Judy are a terrific team and with his 

family have been an asset to Bushey.

See Meir...... I kept it clean!!!!  

 
Good luck for your future, 

be happy and be well.

 
Debbie, Barry Nead and 

all the family   

A long time ago there was a shul 

A little one, just a small hall

We loved it there in Police Station Lane

 Just a few families, we all felt the same 

The membership grew, the time went by 

Something is missing, we said with a sigh 

We needed a leader, so along came Meir 

A man with a vision, so goodly and rare 

He was just a Rev but we were so glad 

He gave us such wisdom although just a lad 

He helped us so much, we had to learn 

As we made our way up to Sparrows Herne 

The Olivestone Family

Dear Rabbi Salasnik, 

Thank you for everything you have 
done for me and my family. 

You married us, and gave us much 
comfort during my husband's illness 

and recent passing. 

I will always remember your 
kindness, and wish you and your 
family much happiness for the 

future. 

Warmest wishes, 

Rayna Vincent

Lynn & Garry Michaels 
and all the family 

would like to extend a huge 
thank you to 

Judy & Meir Salasnik 

for over 30 years of personal 
support, friendship and kindness. 

May this next stage of your lives be 
filled with much happiness, peace 

and joy. 

We will all miss you.

Helen and Barry Paydon 

would like to thank you, 
Rabbi Salasnik,

 for the kindness and compassion 
you have always shown to our family,

particularly when our beloved 
parents passed away.

Also for the patience in teaching 
Robbie, Richard and Marc

 their Barmitzvah portions – it can’t 
have been easy!

We wish you, Judy and the 
family a healthy and happy 

future in Israel.

Rabbi and Rebbetzin Ginsbury, Rabbi and Rebbetzin Binstock, The 
Honorary Officers, Board of Management and Members of the 
Hendon United Synagogue send their warmest good wishes to

Rabbi Meir and Rebbetzin Judy Salasnik

on their completion of thirty seven years of outstanding service to 
the Bushey United Synagogue, the United Synagogue 

and wider UK Community.

Rabbi Salasnik has been a good friend to our Community and our 
Rabbis in many ways over the years and we especially 

thank him for that.

‘The wise-hearted seize good deeds’ (Proverbs, 10; 8)

"  

 

Rabbi and Rebbetzen Ginsbury, Rabbi and Rebbetzen Binstock, The Honorary 
Officers, Board of Management and Members of the Hendon United 

Synagogue send their warmest good wishes to 

Rabbi Meir and Rebbetzen Judy Salasnik 

on their completion of thirty seven years of outstanding service to the Bushey 
United Synagogue, the United Synagogue and wider UK Community. 

Rabbi Salasnik has been a good friend to our Community and our Rabbis in 
many ways over the years and we especially thank him for that. 

,   '   
‘The wise-hearted seize good deeds’ (Proverbs, 10; 8) 

"  

 

Rabbi and Rebbetzen Ginsbury, Rabbi and Rebbetzen Binstock, The Honorary 
Officers, Board of Management and Members of the Hendon United 

Synagogue send their warmest good wishes to 

Rabbi Meir and Rebbetzen Judy Salasnik 

on their completion of thirty seven years of outstanding service to the Bushey 
United Synagogue, the United Synagogue and wider UK Community. 

Rabbi Salasnik has been a good friend to our Community and our Rabbis in 
many ways over the years and we especially thank him for that. 

,   '   
‘The wise-hearted seize good deeds’ (Proverbs, 10; 8) 

We wish you good health 
& happiness for your 

future in Israel. 

Both you & your dear 
wife, Judy, will be truly 

missed 

The Bull family

Rabbi & Rebbetzin Salasnik, 

Thank you for your years of 
dedication to our Community, 

you have created something very 
special. 

You have inspired us and many 
others and we are sure you will 

continue to do so.

We wish you only good health and 
happiness in your new life in Israel. 

Lee, Natalie, Skyla 
& Immy Josephs
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It is said that a Rabbi's world 
is his people. 

You have given strength and wisdom 
and will always be part of the 

Bushey family of families. 

Wishing you health, 
happiness & peace. 

Best wishes. 

Debbie & Jonathan Beach
 

together with 

Mrs Sheila Elliman

Rabbi Salasnik and Judy,

Your memory sets you apart - 
We chose to join Bushey Shul 

many years ago because you 
remembered our name.

When we all discovered that you 
and Karin were third cousins via 
the Chaikin family, your feats of 

memory left us speechless.

Wishing you and Judy a fantastic 
retirement in Israel

 

Karin, Perry and 
Sophie Cohn

Making new plans, 
and fulfilling dreams 

– enjoy every second….

 You deserve it!  

Wishing you a happy retirement

Anne and Sydney Waissel

”The extraordinary qualities of the 
Land of Israel and the Jewish people 

are two halves of a whole”  

Rav Meir & Judy, 

your passion for the Land and your 
People will always inspire us. 

May your Aliyah be blessed with 
every health and happiness. 

Sharon & Dan Rinsler 
& family

From my family tree 
to your family tree: 

may you all enjoy a long, healthy 
retirement in peace in Israel. 

Ramat Poleg isn't so far from 
Jerusalem - come and visit 

when I'm there. 

Your warm welcomes of the past will 
be reciprocated in the future. 

Love and best wishes,

Garry Harris

With our sincere thanks to 
a kind, caring and very 

considerate couple 

Enjoy your retirement

Roseanne & Victor 
Smith

The Governors, Head teacher 
and the entire Sinai Jewish 
Primary School community 

would like to express our gratitude for 
all the support 

Rabbi Salasnik 

has given our school over the years. 

We wish him and his Rebbetzin many 
years of good health and happiness, 
Mazal and Bracha as he embarks on 

his retirement. 

May Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik 
continue to go from strength to 

strength and Schepp much nachas 
from their wonderful children and 

grandchildren

The congregation 
at St. Peter's, Bushey Heath

 sends its warmest greetings on the 
occasion of your retirement.

 

We are grateful for your constant 
friendship over many years during 

which you have been an inspiration 
and an example of faithful service.

 

We all wish you and your family the 
blessings of peace and joy on your 

move to Israel
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We are so sad at the retirement of 
Rabbi Meir Salasnik and his dear wife 

and that they are leaving Bushey. 
They have been so wonderfully 

helpful, whenever we needed them, 
at our simchas and bereavements. 

Our Rabbi Salasnik and Judy 
have been a guiding light to the 
community, with their hands-on 

approach to everyone connected 
with Bushey Shul.

We shall miss them both tremendously 
and want to thank them and say may 

the future bring you only 
GOOD HEALTH AND HAPPINESS 

together with your family in Israel.

Rosemary, Paul, Alan Florsheim 
and all the family   

Jewish Blind & Disabled 

would like to wish

Rabbi & Rebbetzin Salasnik

good health & happiness 
in their well-deserved retirement

and thank them for all that they 
have done for the tenants of 

Cecil Rosen Court

Mazal Tov to 

Rabbi and Mrs Salasnik

From all at 

British Emunah

Mazal tov on your 
forthcoming aliyah.  

Bushey's loss is definitely
 Israel's gain. 

We learnt so much from 
you during our time in Bushey 

and know that Israel is so lucky 
to be welcoming two 
incredible new olim. 

All our best and

!ku nhgc hkg

Abigail and Gidi
Domnitz & kids 

Thank you 

Rabbi & Rebbetzin Salasnik 

for your friendship 
over the years. 

Wishing you much 

jkm

for your future. 

Aish UK

Hatzlacha Rabba 
on your forthcoming move, 

wishing you all fulfilment in your 
new lives in Israel. 

Rabbi Meir and Rebbetzin Judy 
and family 

thank you for your collegiality 
and warm friendship 

over many years. 

I look forward to seeing you
in Israel (PG). 

 Rosalind, Rabbi Stanley 
and family Coten

You have always
been there for our family

at both the joyous
and the sad times.

It has been a pleasure
working closely with

Rabbi Salasnik, forging a strong
understanding between us.

We wish you a long, happy
and peaceful retirement

in good health.

Helen and Stuart Bloom
 and family 

The Conservative Group at Hertsmere Borough 
Council wish to express their gratitude for all that 
Rabbi Salasnik has done for the community and 
Hertsmere over the past 37 years.

We wish him a very happy retirement.

With our sincere thanks,

Your local Councillors

The Conservative Group 
at Hertsmere Borough Council

 wish to express their gratitude for all 
that Rabbi Salasnik has done for the 

community and Hertsmere 
over the past 37 years.

We wish him a very happy retirement.

With our sincere thanks,

Your local Councillors

DID YOU KNOW YOU CAN 
SUPPORT AISH UK JUST BY 

SHOPPING ONLINE?

A percentage of 
every pound you 

spend will be donated 
when you shop online via

giveasyoulive.com

SHOP AT HUNDREDS OF 
ONLINE STORES INCLUDING:

You can find all these stores 
and hundreds more on the 
Give as you Live website!

Please log on today and follow 
the quick and easy steps to 

set up an account so you can 
support Aish UK whilst shopping 
at your favourite online stores!
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We wish you both 
a well deserved retirement.  

Enjoy the good life in 
Eretz Yisrael!  

Best wishes  

Judy, Neil, Jamie, 
Oliver & Freddie Black

Rabbi Salasnik 

You are a real Gentleman 

You are a ‘Gem’ 

If there were more people like 
you in the world it would be 

a much better place.  

Wishing you well in
 your retirement. 

Enjoy your family 
- you well deserve to!!!  

Love from the family of 
Rita and Max Angel

Dear Rabbi Salasnik

Congratulations from 
Kerem-Ben-Zimra on your retirement 

and your forthcoming “aliya”.

We remember, with admiration 
and thanks, your involvement in 
our twinning process of our two 

communities and we have pictures 
that show it was an enjoyable and 

inspirational experience.

We wish you and your family an easy 
healthy and successful “aliya”, keep in 
touch and we hope you will visit us in 

Kerem.

Yours, 

Kerem-Ben-Zimra 
Bracha gets

Thank you 

Rabbi and Judy 

for everything you have done 
for our family and for 

the community. 

Wishing you a successful 
and happy retirement

Amanda, Paul, Daniel, 
Yona and Rafi

Thanks for the memories, 
the humour and the 

guidance you have given 
these past 37 years to 

The Brass Family

Wishing you both health and 
happiness in Israel. 

We will miss you very much

Barry, Linda and Judy 

Bloombaum

PRS for Music licences the use of copyright music 
across the UK, giving businesses and organisations 

the legal permission they need to play 
the music they want. 

These licences ensure that music publishers, songwriters 
and composers are fairly rewarded with royalties so 
they can keep making music - and mean that we’re 

able to support music at events like this. 

For more information about
 PRS for Music or music licensing, 

visit www.prsformusic.com 
or call 0800 068 4828

Good luck and thank you.

Rabbi Salasnik and Judy

Thank you both 
for all of your help 

over the many years in Bushey.

We wish you health and happiness 
in your retiremant 

and for your move to Israel.

With very best wishes

Geralyn, David and Family



DID YOU  
KNOW…

Be part of the next historical moment –  
sign up to Watford Colosseum’s mailing list at  

watfordcolosseum.co.uk

RICKMANSWORTH ROAD, WATFORD WD17 3JN
WATFORD / WATFORD HIGH STREET
WATFORD JUNCTION

Watford Colosseum was 
used to record the scores 
of The Lord of the Rings,  
The Sound of Music  
and Star Wars.
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Rabbi and Rebbetzin. 

Thank you for all your support. 
Wishing you a long and healthy retirement. 

Mazeltov on your Aliyah

Barbara and Eric Salamon

Thank you both for everything you have done 
for the community

Health & happiness in retirement 

Louise, Ashley, Josh & Daniel Marks

Wishing Rabbi Salasnik and Judy 
much happiness for the future

 
From Jane and Jeffrey Rosenberg, Jodi 
and Steven Berg, Michelle and Harris 

Rosenberg and families

I hope Hashem grants you both a long, 
healthy, happy and peaceful retirement 

together with your great family

Harry Bibring

Wishing you and Judy a well deserved, happy 
healthy retirement with your family. It has been 

a pleasure knowing you

Carol and John Ziedman

Rabbi Meir & Judy 

Yavneh to Har Nof 
Looking forward to continuing our friendship 

Barrie & Joy Manson

We have fond memories of our 
connection to you. 

You officiated at our aufruf and then 
Sue worked with you

Sue and Stuart Soloway

Meir and I grew up together and went to 
the same school. I have happy memories of 

spending time together during the school 
holidays

Daphne & Harold Schogger

Thank you for your devotion 
to our community

Have a long & healthy retirement

Pat & Brian Silverman and family

Our warmest wishes to 

Judy & Rabbi Salasnik 

On their retirement. 
Wishing them good health and happiness 

Freda and Joe Skovron

Best wishes to dear 

Rabbi Salasnik & Judy 

For good health and happiness 
for your retirement

Josephine Cohen

We do so appreciate your wonderful support 
over the past 30 years, through all our simchas 

and sorrows

Rochelle and Harold Bass

The Mazkirut

 would like to thank 

Rabbi and Judy Salasnik 

for their constant support for 
Bnei Akiva in Bushey and throughout 

the UK, and wish you hatzlacha rabba 
on your retirement.

You both continue to be 
sources of inspiration to so many 

of our chaverim in Bushey and beyond 
and we are delighted 

you are realising the BA dream and 
making Aliya!

This evening's event was 
conceived, researched and 

produced with tender loving care 
by the This Is Your Life® committee

 to honour the retirement of 

Rabbi Meir Salasnik and Judy.

Thank you for everything you have 
given to the Bushey community

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Yom Hazikaron 
Order of Service 

 
Mincha (Daily Prayer Book p. 170, Koren Machzor p. 4) 

Yossi Hambling, Bnei Akiva Chinuch Worker 
 

Welcome 
Rabbi Jeremy Lawrence 

Finchley Synagogue 
 

Lowering of the flag to half mast to mark Yom Hazikaron 
Amichai Gillis & Neta Baluah, One Family 

 
Candle lighting followed by a minute’s silence & Acheinu 

 
Lightings by chanichim and madrichim of Bnei Akiva for: 

The 1947-1949 War of Independence 
The 1956 Sinai Campaign 

The 1967 Six-Day War 
The 1973 Yom Kippur War 

The 1982 First Lebanon War 
The 2006 Second Lebanon War 

The recent Wars in Gaza  
The civilians killed since the establishment of the State of Israel 

 
Address 

H.E. Ambassador Mark Regev 
Ambassador of the State of Israel to the Court of St James 

 
Peticha 

Mr. Stephen Pack, President of the United Synagogue 
Mr. Sean Melnick 

 
Prayer for the Royal Family (p. 420) 

Dayan Shmuel Simons, Dayan of the London Beth Din 
 

Prayer for the State of Israel 
Rav Ari Faust, Rav Shaliach of Bnei Akiva 

 
       Prayer for the Israel Defence Forces 

Rabbi Dov Kaplan, Rabbi of Hampstead Garden Suburb Synagogue 
 

Prayer for the Missing Soldiers 
Rabbi Baruch Davis, Rabbi of Chigwell and Hainault Synagogue 

 
Hazkarah – Memorial Prayer 

Rabbi Andrew Davis, Director of Jewish Life, Yavneh College 
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The Bennett families 

thank you for the spiritual leadership, moral 
example & the quiet acts of help & kindness 

over the years

Thank you for the past! 

All the best for the future

Good Health & Happiness always

Margaret & Cyril Chapper & family

Wishing you both good health 
and every success in Israel. 

Helena and Martin Clarke 
& families

With best wishes for a 

very happy retirement, 

from 

Josephine Cohen together with 
Anne and Simon Wiseman

Retire in Good Health 
and Contentment, Rabbi

Ruth and Leo Cohen

With fond memories of 
our time in Bushey 

and best wishes on your retirement 

Rosina and Andrew Eder 
and Family

Reva Hill, Fay, Rose and Yehudah, 
Yeshaya, Avidgor, Nosson, 
Rochel Leah and Miriam 

wish Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik good health, 
mazal and brocha to enjoy many years of 

active retirement

Best wishes for your good health 
and happiness in Israel. 

Thank you for the last 37 years. 

Liz and Michael Hirst 
and family

Doris and Stanley Klinger 

wish 

Rabbi and Judy Salasnik 

health, happiness and everything
 good in their retirement

Wishing 

Rabbi & Mrs Salasnik 

every happiness in your future retirement 

Gerald Lee

Wishing 

Rabbi and Mrs Salasnik 

every happiness in their retirement 

Best wishes 

Frances and Martin Moss

Wishing you good health. 
We will always feel attached 

to you and Bushey. 
Our years with you always bring us a smile. 

The Woolich family

We hope you thoroughly enjoy your 
well-deserved retirement. 

We will miss you both. 
Lehitraot

Liz and Ralph Meyer

Thank you for all your hard work and dedication 
serving the community. Wishing you a happy, 

healthy and fulfilling retirement. 

Claire and Nigel Gordon 
with Lucy, Sasha and Leah

Thank you for all the years of dedicated service. 
Good luck and good health. 

Best wishes, 

David Myers and family

We wish you both a happy and healthy 
retirement and hope to see you in Israel. 

Sincerely, 

Nick and Raena Pollen and family

Thank you for the many years you have both 
devoted to the Bushey Synagogue community 

and the way in which you have supported 
individual members at all times. 

Nova Scott, Michelle Bamberg 
and family

Cynthia and Sidney Berman

 wish 

Rabbi & Mrs Salasnik 

a happy & healthy retirement with their family

Dear Judy & Meir. 

With thanks for involvement, both happy & sad, 
with our family over the years. 

Wishing you a long and healthy retirement. 

Brenda & Barry Brahams

Thank you Rabbi for all your kindness & support. 
Wishing you & Judy good health 

& happiness in Israel. 

Tony & Tricia Caplin

Thank you for your years of dedication 
to the community. 

With best wishes. 

The Brody family

Dear Meir & Judy. 

Good luck on your retirement, thank you for all 
your years of service and the help you have 

given to our family. 

Barry & Ruzna Conway

Sincere thanks for 
your kind ministrations. 

Enjoy retirement in 
good health and happiness. 

Family Castle

With very fond memories 
and much appreciation of the 

spiritual encouragement you gave us, 
when living in the Bushey community. 

Stacey & Richard Taylor
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Best wishes for your retirement. 
Thank you for all your support, 

advice and guidance. 

Alan & Rebecca Shorrick 
and family

Our Rav will surely be missed by all, 
and our family in particular. 

Enjoy a long and healthy retirement, 
you both deserve it

Stella and Brian Buckman 

Good luck and best wishes to you 
on your retirement

 From 

the Sherridan family

Good luck to 

Judy & Meir 

for the future

 The Fink family

Thank you for 37 years.

 Wishing you both a
 very happy retirement

 Ulla-Britt and Ian Seymour

With best wishes for 
a healthy and happy retirement

Gloria and Irwin Gothelf

Thank you for inspiring 
our community. 

You will be sorely missed and we wish you 
a happy and healthy retirement

Daniel and Joshua Blake

We would like to wish you every happiness 
as you begin your new life in Israel.

The Zackheim Family

Thank you both so much for your support 
over the years. We will always remember 

you with great fondness. 

Jeff Norman & family

Lynne & I would like to thank both you 
and Judy for being a truly inspirational couple. 

Enjoy your deserved retirement

Brian & Lynne Cowan

Best wishes 

from 

Lester Wagman 
with Jack, Hannah & Charlie

Wishing you an active and fulfilling retirement. 
With thanks for all you have done for us 

and the Bushey Community. 

Vicki, Richard, Samuel 
& Adam Gilbert

 Sarah & John Naar 
wish 

Rabbi & Mrs Salasnik 

good health, peace and happiness in their 
retirement years

We will miss you in Bushey

Wendy, Mel 
and all the Reisman family

Wishing you a happy retirement 
with your family in Israel. 

Nicky, Jonathan, Toby 
and Ilana Mann

Adrienne & Michael Green 
and family 

wish you every health 
and happiness on your Aliyah

With our best wishes for a happy 
and healthy retirement, 

from
 

Isabel, Laurie, Chloe 
& Emma Arbisman

Wishing 

Judy and Meir 
a happy retirement. 

Thank you for your guidance 
& friendship from 

The Bernitz family

Best wishes 
on your retirement 

from
 

Sue and Lawrence Fenton

Sylvia and Josef Perl, 
together with 

the Kahan family, 

wish Rabbi & Rebbetzin Salasnik 

a long, healthy and happy retirement

We wish you both a happy retirement 
and many thanks for your help over the

 years and your service to the community 

Marion & Roger Offenbach

Yavneh College 
wishes 

Rabbi and Mrs Salasnik 

happiness and good health in retirement. 
Thank you for all your support and 

guidance over many years

We wish you and Judy 
a long, healthy and happy retirement 

after your many years of dedicated service 

The Blaiberg Family

Wishing both Rabbi and Judy 
every happiness and good health 

in their new life in Israel. 

Love 

Sandra & Mike Caplan and girls
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Many thanks for your support on 
happy and sad occasions. 

Best wishes for the future

Rosalyn and Tony Carson 
and all the family

Wishing 
Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik 

a long, healthy and happy retirement. 
Many thanks for all you have done 

for our community
Ian & Lesley Daniels

Lawrence & Stella Bentley 

together with 

Maitland & Carole Rose 

wish Meir and Judy a long and healthy 
retirement in Israel

The Gilmont and Lewis families 

wish you both a healthy, happy, 
well deserved retirement in Israel 

- Thank you and Shalom

Proud to have worked with you over the years. 

Wishing you and Judy 
a long and healthy retirement. 

Neville Goldschneider

Sandra and Howard Grant 
wish 

Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik 

a long and healthy retirement in Israel

Wishing you both a very happy, healthy and 
peaceful retirement in Israel. 

Our best wishes

Janice & Jack Harris

Jacqueline & Stanley Klarfeld 

wish 

Rabbi Salasnik 

a long, happy and healthy retirement

We could not have had a more 
genuine, caring Rabbi. 

Wishing you a long, healthy retirement. 
Thank you

The Magaziner Family

With deepest gratitude for 
all of those 37 years

Jeanette & Michael Marx 
and family

You will always be part 
of the Bushey community. 

Please come back and visit us. 
Regards 

Janette and Richard Nead

We wish you a future of 
Good Health and Happiness 

Sheila and Geoffrey Rabbow

Enjoy your retirement. 

Thank you for everything you have
done for Bushey

Alison, Jeff, Jodie 
and Olivia Rubenstein

As a family you have always supported us 
whenever we needed support. 

We thank you for that and
 wish you well in retirement. 

Debra & Stephen Simmons

Wishing you all the very best for the future, 
with good health and happiness. 

Best wishes from 

the Stockman family

 Rabbi Salasnik, 

Mazeltov on your retirement. 
We thank you, with sincere gratitude, for your 

kindness and wisdom. 

Patricia and Leon Black

Dear Rabbi & Judy
We take this opportunity to wish you a Happy 
& Healthy retirement with your family in Israel

Fondest regards 

Bill & Georgina Gimmack

With appreciation for your commitment 
to the community and your friendship. 

Enjoy your retirement!

 Michele and David Vogel 
and family

With warmest good wishes for a 
very happy retirement.

Your service to the community 
has been outstanding.

Shirley & Seymour Saideman

Best wishes for a happy retirement. 
Thank you for your support and 
commitment to the community

Tracy, Alan, Alex, Sam 
and Joel Karet

Rabbi & Mrs Salasnik. 

With best wishes for a happy, healthy 
and well deserved retirement! 

From

 Irving & Pnina Bernard

Best wishes to 

Rabbi Salasnik and Rebbetzin Judy 

on your retirement. 

Enjoy

Irene Leeman

Elisabeth and Lionel Finkelstein 

wish 

Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik 

a long, happy, fruitful and stimulating 
but relaxing retirement in Israel

Jean and Henry White 

wish 

Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik 

many years of happy and healthy retirement. 
Our loss is Israel’s gain
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With very best wishes for a Happy, Healthy 
and Peaceful retirement in Israel.

From 

Ruth and Stuart Lesser 
and family

Wishing you health & happiness 
& much appreciation for all you’ve 

done for the community. 

Jacalyn and Richard Da Costa, 
Sam Sank and Sheila Joseph

Dear Rabbi Salasnik and Judy, 

Thanking you for all your support and 
wishing you jkmc and cuy ghb 

much love

Hannah, Barnaby, Yoni and Mya Nemko

Thank you for all your help, support 
and guidance over the years. 

You will be sorely missed

Mary and Michelle

Congratulating 

Rabbi and Mrs Salasnik 

on their Aliyah and wishing them health 
and happiness in the future

Ann and Philip Skelker

Best wishes from 

THE 
HANDELSMAN FAMILY

Thank you for sharing all our simchas: 
Well deserved retirement. 

Love Daniel, Aviva, Louis, Ben, 
Sammy and Bibi and Kermit Trup!

To Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik,

 with all our good wishes for a long and healthy 
retirement in Israel, together 

with your dear family. 

Lindy and Alan Grant

An inspirational leader who will never be 
forgotten. Thank you for everything. 

Wishing you both all the best for a healthy and 
happy retirement in Israel. 

Gail & Paul, Millie & Jessie, Frankie, 
Archie and Bertie Flaum

To Rabbi and Rebbetzin Salasnik, 
wishing you both a long and happy retirement 

with the family. 
Thank you for all your help & support to all our 

family over the years.  

Derek & Daisy Murray

To Rabbi & Mrs Salasnik, 

thanks for all the help and support you have 
offered me over the years. 

Enjoy your well earned retirement in Israel. 

Clive Cohen

Thank you for the 
love and dedicated service you 

have given to Klal Yisrael. 

Rabbi Alan and Tanya Garber

Thank you Rabbi for conducting our 
wonderful family simchas and reuniting us with 

long lost relatives. 

Judy you are truly an Eshet Chayil. 

Gloria and Ian Besser

Dear Rabbi Salasnik 

We wish you all the very best for the future and 
many thanks for your time and friendship 

through both good times and bad. 
Best wishes. 

Ilana & Daniel Epstein

Wishing you health & happiness 
in your retirement.

Thanking you for all your help & support 
over the years. 

Very best wishes

Bettina & Stephen

Thank you for everything 

Yvette and Stephen

Dear Rabbi and Judy,

You have been wonderful and caring friends 
who have been an inspiration to us. 

We will miss you so very much

Freda & Leslie Pollock

Wishing Rabbi and Judy 

a long, healthy and happy retirement

from 
Shelley, Ed & Olivia Herman

Sue and Martyn Ellis 

wish you a fantastic retirement and many 
happy years with your family

Dear Rabbi and Judy
Thank you for being a great support for the whole 
community and being very special neighbours to 
us. We shall miss you but wish you only health and 

happiness in your fantastic new life. With love

Mo and Brian

Wishing you and Judy 
mazeltov in your retirement 

and many happy years in Eretz Israel

Regards 
Trina Soames and family

To a wonderful Rabbi and Rebbetzin, 
thank you so much for your kindness and 
support which we will always remember. 

Debbie, Ian, Daniel and 
Michael Nissenbaum

Dear Rabbi & Judy, 

Thank you for your inspirational 
and dedicated leadership. 

B’hatzlacha in Israel! 

Susan, Rob, Jake and Libby Marco

Dear Rabbi Meir and Judy 
We wish you a long, healthy and happy 

retirement and time to enjoy your 
grandchildren. 

You will certainly be very missed. Best wishes 
Philip and Irene Mason
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